CULTURE CABINET WORKING GROUP
27th March, 2006

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Barry Warner - in the Chair

Councillor Derek Antrobus and Stan Witkowski



Andy Howitt - Assistant Director (Culture and Leisure)




John Scully - Heritage Services Manager




Angela Clough - Community Health and Social Care Directorate




Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

42.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors David Lancaster, Charlie McIntyre, Robin Culpin, Faith Mann and Ann Williams.

43.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Group held on 28th November, 2005, were agreed as a correct record.

44.
MATTERS ARISING

Virtual Reality In Regeneration

(Previous Minute 36 - 28th November, 2005)

Councillor Derek Antrobus reported that archaeological excavations in the Greengate area had resulted in the discovery of pottery artefacts.  He said that the type of pottery found indicated that they would have belonged to people of a relatively wealthy background.  The Group were also advised that the archaeologists at Salford University were keen for the items to be displayed, and it was suggested that it was essential for them to work closely with the City Council and the Local Education Authority, to ensure that the maximum number of people had the opportunity to view them.  Andy Howitt referred to the review of the Salford Museum and Art Gallery, and suggested that this provided an opportunity to consider the value and use of new information and communication technology to promote, and improve access to the City’s history.

45.
SALFORD MUSEUM AND ART GALLERY - DVD PRESENTATION
The Group viewed a brief dvd which promoted the work of Salford Museum and Art Gallery.  

John Scully said that the dvd provided a valuable tool in raising awareness with regard to the work of the museum and art gallery.  He went on to say that it was intended to show the dvd at meetings of all the Community Committees within the City.

Andy Howitt commented that the dvd complimented the review of museum and art gallery, and would assist with the public consultation exercise that would form a key part of it.

Councillor Stan Witkowski asked whether it was possible for the dvd to be screened in the public areas of the City Council’s various civic buildings.  Councillor Derek Antrobus also suggested the possibility of it being accessed via the City Council’s website.  Andy Howitt said that the feasibility of both these suggestions would be fully investigated.  

John Scully provided an update with regard to the current situation with the review of the museum and art gallery, and said that two groups had been consulted, and a number of questionnaires had been returned, the initial feedback of which had been positive.  He added that it was now time to extend this consultation process, and this dvd would provide an essential focus for this process.

Andy Howitt confirmed that the consultation on the review was ongoing, and it was anticipated that a report on the matter would be submitted to the Lead Member for Culture and Sport, and/or Cabinet, by the end of Spring 2006.

Councillor Barry Warner referred to the large number of items which the museum and art gallery held in storage, and the need for these to be put on public display.  Andy Howitt said that this was an issue that was being addressed as part of the review.

With regard to archives and storage Councillor Derek Antrobus commented that there was the possibility of forming links with Salford University, and creating shared accommodation for this purpose, which could be used by both parties.

46.
CULTURAL PARTNERSHIP WORK - UPDATE   

Andy Howitt reported that there was a large programme of work scheduled for Spring/Summer, which included four seminars, with the following themes, all of which would consider how the cultural and leisure opportunities and services could help achieve the City’s aspirations and priorities, the first of which would be held at the end of April:-

· Children and Young People.

· Health and Well Being.

· Regeneration.

· Diversity.

Looking further ahead Andy Howitt reported that by Autumn 2006, it was hoped to take forward proposals about cultural and leisure programmes and partnerships, what form  these would take, and how they would be taken forward .  He added that therewas a need to ensure that this work be tied-in with the other partnerships that the City Council were involved with at neighbourhood and city level.  

AGREED:
THAT the matter be noted.

47.
TWINS 2010 CONFERENCE - THE RUHR REGION BID TO BE


EUROPEAN CAPITAL OF CULTURE 

Andy Howitt submitted a report providing details of a conference which had been held to bring together representatives of towns and cities throughout Europe, that were twinned with towns and cities in the Ruhr region of Germany, to support the Ruhr bid to be European Capital of Culture 2010.  It was indicated that Lunen was supporting the bid and had invited its twin towns and cities, including Salford, to do likewise.

Andy Howitt commented that if the Ruhr region bid to become the European Capital of Culture for 2010 was successful there was a potential for Salford to become involved as part of the proposed medium term culture and leisure programme, linked with the City Council’s town twinning work and European Union cultural funding programmes.

Councillor Derek Antrobus said he welcomed this approach, together with the potential of creating wider links into the City Council’s town twinning activities.  Andy Howitt said he agreed, and it was an area which needed to be looked at, and developed.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

48.
ARTS COUNCIL ENGLAND, NORTH WEST AND PUBLIC ART
Andy Howitt submitted a report indicating that the Arts Council England (North West) had offered to fund and support several of the public art initiatives in the region, including Salford, as follows:-

· Irwell Sculpture Trail.

· LIFT Project Building.

· LIFT Housing Market Renewal and Building Schools for the Future Initiatives.

· Grants 4 Arts Scheme Bid.

Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to the need to create public art in Chapel Street, which was a key to regeneration of that area of the City.  He said that Perry Twigg and Joe Martin had already done extensive work in this regard, and that the Culture and Leisure Division needed to link into this, as well as ongoing work in Salford Quays.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

49.
ORDSALL HALL PLANS - UPDATE
John Scully reported that the City Council’s bid to the Heritage Commission for funding, totalling £5.3M, for the redevelopment and promotion of the Ordsall Hall, was now being finalised.  He said that the outside studies had been completed, and only the business plan element needed to be tightened up, following this it would be submitted to the respective Lead Members for Planning, Culture and Leisure and Customer and Support Services, before being forwarded to English Heritage. He concluded by advising the Group that the outcome of the bid should be known by October, 2006.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.  
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